






















 ALASKA GATEWAY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
  P.O. BOX 226 TOK, AK  99780 
                                                            907-883-5151         Fax: 907-883-5154 

“EDUCATING ALL STUDENTS TO REACH THEIR FULL POTENTIAL AS RESPONSIBLE CITIZENS.” 
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 TODD POAGE, SUPERINTENDENT
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 October 9, 2014 

To: Board of Education   
 RE:   Monthly Report 
 
Below is an update pertaining to some of the issues I have been addressing since the previous Board 
meeting in September.   
Biomass Boiler 

As of October 9th, the biomass boiler is in full operation and providing heat to Tok School, the 
processing facility and greenhouse.  We attempted started-up a couple of different days but noticed 
some small issues that the maintenance staff alleviated.  With the pole barn for a drier storage area 
and half a year of wood chips already on hand, plant operations have the potential to be much 
smoother than all the problems that were created from our fuel supply last year.  Once the weather 
becomes a little colder and the plant has been in operation for a couple weeks so all the potential 
glitches can be dealt with, we will begin producing electricity.    
FY15 Budget 

We are in the process of analyzing the District’s budget in relation to the enrollment numbers.  The 
results of the annual fiscal audit will be presented in a work session prior to the regular meeting.    
The twenty-day count began on September 29th and completes on October 24th. We will know 
exactly how the enrollment numbers will affect our projected budget by the next meeting. 

Student Enrollment Numbers 
Each school was contacted for the latest student enrollment numbers on October 8th. 

School  Count        FY15 Projected     FY14 (Last Year)  

Tok    163      162                150  
Tanacross     12        18                                 20 
Tetlin     28        38       29 
Mentasta     30        38       36 
Northway      42        49       43 
Dot Lake    11        10       10 
REACH    69            50            75 
Eagle     20        21       24 
Total   375       386          387 

Student Representative 
Each site principal was emailed the Board approve Student Advisor application for a second time 
that included an extended timeline for submission.  If any student candidates apply to be an advisor 



to the Board a listing will be distributed before the October regular meeting.  At this time, there are 
no candidates for Student Advisor.   

Board Election 

The tentative results pending voters that mailed in ballots close to the election deadline as well as the 
absentee ballots submitted are posted on the Division of Elections website: 
www.elections.alaska.gov/ei_return_2014_RECR.php  
Two of the board elections have clear winners regardless of the votes still to be counted.   As of 
today, the remaining board election is actually tied with the 130 votes evenly split.   

Calendar Update 

There were no comments from staff, students or the public submitted about changing the in-services 
dates from October 16 and 17 to October 23 and 24 to coincide with the AFN conference.     
Vehicle Purchase 

The maintenance department is requesting bids for small and mid-size suburban type vehicles. 
Resolution 

Submitted the Board approved resolution on Alternate Routes to a Superintendency to AASB for 
consideration by the membership.   

4AAC 52.250 and 4AAC 52.250 

Wrote and article on two outdated Alaska Administrative Code (AAC) sections of concern for the 
District which are 4 AAC 52.250, section (d), concerning Special Education Aides, and 4 AAC 
52.252, section (b), relating to Program Supervision in an attempt to begin the process of changing 
these regulations.  The main issue of concern is “on-site” supervision.   
Great Things 

As written in the last Board report, this year one of our goals is to build positive relationships 
between staff members, students, parents and communities.  One of our focuses in this area is to 
contact parents about the great things kids are doing in the classrooms and to promote school 
successes within each community.  Therefore, an insert promoting some of the great things kids do 
in classrooms everyday will be produced each month a Board report is required.  Articles will be 
taken directly from the principal’s newsletters and/or submissions directly from principals.  The first 
publication in the Mukluk is tentatively scheduled for October 16.    
Principal Recognition and AMP Meeting 

An administrative meeting was held on October 8 to acknowledge the school principals since 
Governor Parnell proclaimed October as principal recognition month and to provide information 
pertaining to the new on-line AMP testing to occur this spring.   After an overview by district staff, 
the director from EED in charge of testing answered questions for about 45 minutes via Skype.  We 
previously signed up to be one of five districts to hold an AMP day to assess our Internet system and 
computer software as well as provide the students with a practice testing opportunity before the 
high- stakes testing window opens.   
If you have any questions, concerns and/or additions to the agenda, contact me at your earliest 
convenience.  Thanks  
     Respectfully,  

     Todd Poage,  
     Superintendent 




























































































